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“Has not the scripture said that the Messiah is descended 
from David and comes from Bethlehem, the village where 
David lived?” John 7:42 
 
For more than two weeks, I lived here in Kinshasa, the 
capital city of the Democratic Republic of the Congo.  
Kinshasa is the biggest city in Congo, or the number one 
village in Congo.  This is first time that I have spent so 
much time here.  Normally, it is just my point of entry 
into Congo or point of exit from Congo.   
 
Justin, my proposed Director of Operations for Congo, 
accompanied me to Kinshasa.  It has been a pleasure to 
spend time with him here.  And it has been a pleasure for 
Justin because this is his first visit to the big village 
of Kinshasa.  News of his visit traveled fast even here in 
Congo.  Justin’s cell phone was constantly busy with calls.  
It seems that everyone in Bulape, the site of our 
operations in Congo, who had relatives in Kinshasa have 
contacted him or had their relatives here contact him.  Per 
Justin, we are obligated to meet with some of them.  I 
would like to introduce you to two of people from the 
little village of Bulape who lives here in the big village 
of Kinshasa. 
 
Our first greeter was Chief Mbueshi, one of the Bulape 
village chiefs.  To describe his importance and protocol, 
we had to go visit him.  Chief Mbueshi is the President of 
Senate of the Congo Parliament.  The newly elected 
Parliament is equivalent in size and mission to our 
Congress.  Chief Mbueshi is one of 104 elected senators.  I 
got to visit him in the Public Palace, a large fenced 
building surrounded by a giant parking lot.  I had traveled 
by this building plenty of times while coming from or going 
to the airport, or going across town to meet someone.  
During the greeting and introduction, the Chief reiterated 
that he was from Bulape and had family there.  And he was 
glad that we were helping his people. 
 
The second person was Colonel Bushebu of the Congo Army’s 
Military Justice Department.  He drove out to see us twice.  



The first time, we were out and about taking care of 
business matters.  We were advised by the hostel manager of 
his importance.  So we called and gave a day when we would 
be home.  The next day, he came and took us to his house 
for dinner.  Again during the greeting and introduction, he 
told me that he was from Bulape and still had family there. 
 
The similarity of these two persons was their early 
educational opportunities afforded by the missionary 
schools in Bulape.  This similarity put the phrase “the 
children are the future” into perspective.  The children 
that we are helping today will be the future replacements 
for Chief Mbueshi and Colonel Bushebu.   
 
Thanks for your continued prayers and support.  If you 
would like to know more about our education programs or 
would like to know how you can help us make a difference, 
please contact me. 
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